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     Since March, 2007 I have 
worked as the Gulf Region North 
Liaison to the Multi-National Divi-
sion North. It has been a great 
ride. I’ve had the privilege to 
serve with many fine people from 
the 25th Infantry  Division, 1st Ar-
mor Division, and the Gulf Region 
North District of the US Army 
Corps of Engineers.  

     Early in my tour I went outside the wire with 
the Aegis Reconstruction Liaison Team to visit 
completed Reconstruction projects in Kirkuk.  I 
never thought I would see farmers combining 
winter wheat, such as in the photo left, center 
photo. My office is in the Division Main, or 
DMAIN, building on COB Speicher (below, right) 
but I do get outside the wire often. The top, right 
photo was taken at the Bayji Oil Refinery with 
“Bayji Bob.” 
     I went home on leave for a couple of weeks 
in September, and a real highlight for me was 
just hanging out in the Hall Family Backyard with 
my girls (top, left photo). I enjoy keeping up with 
all of our projects . The bottom, left photo is with 
Engineer Alda Ottley at the Mosul Passenger 
Terminal. That’s all for now! 
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